Discussion points for MRCOG mtg on PDN West Management Policy
11-19-24
1. The concept of a similar request was my idea, but not the way it was done.
2. This subject came about as Bernalillo County wishes to have access points on Paseo Del Norte in the area where west of Woodmont Blvd where there io platted lots outside the City Limits.
3. During the review of a Traffic Study for Thomas Development, I did not approve the proposed intersection on Paseo Del Norte.  As Bernalillo County persisted in wanting this connection I came to a couple conclusions:
a. Bernalillo County is more interested in this section of roadway than the City is as the platted property on both sides of the road is outside of the City’s jurisdiction. 
b. Since property on both side of this section of PDN are outside the City, it would help development if this section of PDN was in Bernalillo County’s Jurisdiction in the RACC Inventory so there is primarily one jurisdiction in the approval process.
c. My continued denial of new access points to support access per the current RACC inventory in disagreement with Bernalillo County puts development in the middle with not knowing what to expect.
4.  Therefore, I proposed to Julie Luna
a. Modify the RACC inventory to clarify that the section of Paseo Del Norte west of Woodmont where the roadway has parcels outside City jurisdiction the Local Control will be Bernalillo County. 
b. The request to the RACC was to contain a proposed street network  of collector roads and be independent of the Thomas Development.
c. After the Exhibit of the collector network was compete and appered acceptable, we  were to meet with Debbie Bauman for her comment/support of the RACC modification request as the request must come from the City. 
5. On 9-26-24, I proposed to the Consultant of the Study to phase the development and move as many trips as possible to Girona and Woodmont and after the homes were built and other projects in the area will be complete as well as the connectgoin of Woodmont and PDN, to resubmit the Study.  I still have not received a reply from the Consultant
6. The next thing I see is BernCo submitting for an access request.  Very surprising and disappointing as it was not what Julie and I had discussed.
7. I met with Julie a few weeks ago to let her know I do not support it as submitted.

Conclusion:
RACC members will support the intersection request for the Parametrix Study and the Thomas Development request after BernCo present a memo and exhibit showing a road network.

This will be reviewed and discussed at a future RACC meeting.

